11 JULY - 18 JULY 2020 **TIME TABLE**

ST. MARY'S CATHEDRAL

Saturday 11 July 5:00pm – 6.00pm Confessions 6:00pm Vigil Mass Sunday 12 July 8:00am Mass 9:30am Mass

11:00am Mass with Cathedral Choir

5:00pm Mass

Monday 13 July 8:00am Mass

11:00am - 12:00noon Confessions

12:10pm Mass

Tuesday

14 July 8:00am Mass

11:00am - 12:00noon Confessions

12:10pm Mass

Wednesday St. Bonaventure

15 July 8:00am Mass

11:00am - 12:00noon Confessions

12:10pm Mass

7:30pm Novena to our Lady of the Miraculous Medal & Benediction

Thursday

16 July 8:00am Mass

11:00am - 12:00noon Confessions

12:10pm Mass

Friday

17 July 8:00am Mass 11:00am Holy Hour

11:00am - 12:00noon Confessions

12:10pm Mass

Saturday

18 July 8:00am Mass

ST. CATHERINE LABOURÉ

Bedford Avenue Subiaco

Sunday 8:30am Mass

ST. FRANCIS XAVIER

Windsor Street, East Perth

Sunday 9:30am Mass

ALL SAINTS CHAPEL

Allendale Square, Perth

Monday to Friday 11:00am to 12noon Confession

12:10pm Mass

ST MARY'S CATHEDRAL

Victoria Square, Perth, Western Australia Tel: 9223 1350

cathedral@perthcatholic.org.au www.stmaryscathedralperth.com.au

Archbishop Timothy Costelloe SDB

- sean.fernandez@perthcatholic.org.au Fr Sean Fr Conor - conor.steadman@perthcatholic.org.au Fr C J - cj.millen@perthcatholic.org.au

Fr Garner - garner.vergara@perthcatholic.org.au Fr Richard - richard.rutkauskas@perthcatholic.org.au

Cathedral Manager

Mr Tony Meyrick - tony.meyrick@perthcatholic.org.au

CELEBRANTS, COMMENTATORS AND READERS

Saturday, 18 July 2020

6:00 pm Fr. C J Millen

(C) Connie Carroll

(R) Angelina Gomez

Sunday, 19 July 2020

8:00 am Fr. C J Millen

(C) Christina Mathew

(R) Karianne Menezes

(R) Damien Bowen

Fr. Richard Rutkauskas 9:30 am

(C) Valentina Fernandez

(R) Stephanie Schenk

(R) Rebecca Henderson

11:00 am Fr. Sean Fernandez

(C) Arvee Guvarra

(R) Barbara Van Reyk

(R) Phil Van Reyk

5:00 pm Fr. Conor Steadman

(C) Kevin Clarke

(R) Sean Keane

(R) Thea Padam

8:30 am ST. CATHERINE

Fr. Sean Fernandez

ST. FRANCIS XAVIER 9:30 am

Fr. Garner Vergara

(R) Grace

(R) Carole

CATHEDRAL SAFEGUARDING OFFICERS 1300 011 102

Anne Engelbrecht Janet Voon Lyn Schwan Stephanie Schenk

sgo1.cathedral@perthcatholic.org.au Josephine Cabagyo sgo2.cathedral@perthcatholic.org.au sgo.cathedral@perthcatholic.org.au sgo3.cathedral@perthcatholic.org.au sgo4.cathedral@perthcatholic.org.au **DEAN'S BIT** - The Cathedral parish has not had a parish pastoral council for many years and that is something I would like to change with the full support of the Archbishop. The parish pastoral council is an important part of the life of any parish and gives parishioners a voice in the pastoral direction of their community. "The role of the Council is to promote the Church's mission to live and communicate the love, values and teaching of Christ in our world. The Council shares in the responsibility for the ongoing life and development of the faith community, working together with parishioners to provide support for their efforts to live as followers of Christ." I shall be forming a steering group of parishioners to help us work towards having our parish council; it will be a slow, careful process. The council is pastoral body, not an administrative or financial one; it helps us discern current needs and plan future directions. If you have any thoughts or suggestions, please let me know.

PLANNED GIVING PROGRAMME - Planned Giving boxes of envelopes are available at the back of the Cathedral. If you would like to join in the Planned Giving Program please write down your name, address and contact details on the table at the back of the Cathedral. If you are already part of the programme thank you very much for your ongoing contributions. While they are much appreciated this may be an opportune time to review your level of contribution. If you would like to contribute by direct debit please write down your name so that we can send you the Direct Debit Form.

FIRST COMMUNION - We are proceeding with an abbreviated First Communion programme. The First Communion Commitment and Enrolment Mass will be on Saturday, 8 August at 6pm. The parent-child workshop will be held in the parish centre on Wednesday, 19 August at 5.30pm. And the First Communion Mass will be on Sunday, 30 August at 11am. Please take note of the dates.

catholic Pope's Missionary Prayer Intention for July

mission We are invited to pray for families. During this COVID-19 pandemic, Pope Francis reminds us that "The family ought to be protected. It faces many dangers: the fast pace of life, stress... Sometimes, parents forget to play with their children. We need to encourage families and stay at their side, helping them to discover ways that allow them to overcome all of these difficulties. Let us pray that today's families may be accompanied with love, respect and guidance." Catholic Mission is the Australian agency of Pope Francis' international Pontifical Mission Societies. For more information visit https://www.catholicmission.org.au/

COVID-19 PRECAUTIONS - Please continue to observe health guidelines while in the Cathedral including the regular cleansing of hands and the physical-distance recommendation. The holy water stoups will remain empty and Communion will only be offered under one kind. Surfaces in the Cathedral are regularly treated with a non-toxic antimicrobial compound which is TGA approved. Please take your parish bulletin home with you and dispose of any leaflets in the bins provided (the bulletin and leaflets may not be reused).

The Archbishop's directives contain the following: In view of the now long-standing practice of receiving Holy Communion in the hand, all Catholics receiving Holy Communion at Masses celebrated in the Ordinary Form of the Roman Rite are very strongly encouraged, out of concern for the health of others including the celebrant and other ministers, to refrain from receiving Holy Communion on the tongue. If you are unable to receive on the hand, you are asked to wait till the end of Communion and to come to the priest.

Finally, persons who feel unwell, who have flu/respiratory symptoms, elevated body temperatures or who have been in contact in the previous fourteen (14) days with persons suspected to have, or who have been diagnosed with COVID-19, are not permitted to enter churches or chapels.

ANNUAL ST JOSEPH'S CAMINO SALVADO PILGRIMAGE 2020 - The annual walk starts from Subiaco to New Norcia are scheduled for Sunday 23 August to Sunday 30 August and Sunday 6 September to Sunday 13 September. The Camino Salvado is a pilgrimage conducted under the auspices of St Joseph's Parish Subiaco, following the tradition of the famous Spanish Camino de Santiago from Subiaco to the unique monastery town of New Norcia. Further info and registration visit www.caminosalvado.com or Graeme Wishart 0418 742 701.